








December 28, 2010


JANUARY MEETING

DATE:


Sunday, January 16, 2011 - NO SNOW DATE

TIME:


1:00 p.m.

LOCATION:

Society Headquarters, 60 Water Street, Mountainville
MEETING TOPIC:  
“There’s More to New Jersey than the Sopranos”
In this lively romp through history from the primitive past to the present day, Marc Mappen’s message resonates— There’s More to New Jersey than the Sopranos. Real tales, wise tales, tall tales abound throughout the pages of Mappen’s collection, filled with zest, humor, scandal, and occasionally tragedy. Annie Oakley. Ulysses S. Grant. Benedict Arnold. Ezra Pound. Shoeless Joe Jackson. These luminaries and many others share a common bond with the state that witnessed prehistoric elephants roaming its pastures, the explosion on the USS Princeton, a Martian invasion, famous firsts like the phonograph, electric light, and movies, and, well, step aside Tony Soprano:  mobster Al Capone strolling along the Atlantic City boardwalk.

Providing a lens into American history through lively prose and more than twenty-five illustrations, There’s More to New Jersey than the Sopranos is as much fun as a trip to the Jersey Shore and definitely more rewarding than a night home watching television— simply stated, this book is one you can’t refuse to read.

Dr. Marc Mappen has been described by the New York Times as "the eminent New Jersey historian" and by the Star Ledger as "an engaging speaker."  He is the coeditor of the award-winning Encyclopedia of New Jersey and author of Jerseyana: The Underside of New Jersey History. His most recent book (his fifth) is There's More to New Jersey Than the Sopranos, now in its third printing, which the historian Thomas Fleming has praised as "a delightful read, full of wit and information on every page." 

Mappen has written over 100 articles and essays in publications that include the New York Times, the Los Angeles Times, Rutgers Magazine, and New Jersey Heritage.  He has been interviewed on the History Channel and National Public Radio. He was formerly a dean at Rutgers and recently retired from his position as executive director of the New Jersey Historical Commission.  


Refreshments will be served.  Hospitality Chair Lyn Rahenkamp will gladly accept donations of food for the afternoon.  Her number is (908) 236-2892.


OFFICER ELECTIONS

The By-laws of the Society indicate that there will be an annual election of officers.  A nominating committee was selected at the November meeting by those present.  J. Miller Craig, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, will present the slate of nominees for Vice-President and Treasurer to serve from January 2011 to January 2013.  Nominations may be made from the floor with the permission of the nominee.  A vote will be taken with a majority of those present at the January meeting electing those nominated.  The remaining members of the Nominating Committee consist of: Peter Ehmann, Guy Wilson, Stephanie Koven and Shaun Van Doren. 
MEMBERSHIP
Your membership dues are due by January 31.  Please complete the enclosed form to make sure we have the most current information.  If you did not receive a form, then you are a member in good standing.  

WORK DAYS
We will be holding workdays on:

Saturday, January 8
Saturday, January 22
Saturday February 5
Saturday February 26
All from 9 am to 12 pm.  If you can help on any of the above dates please come.  Call ahead to Headquarters to let us know.

ANTIQUE SHOW & SALE – A Smashing Success for the 7th Time


The Antique Show had another successful year with a record turnout of attendees – almost 600 by 1 pm on Saturday, and almost 1,000 people total.  The 7th annual Antique Show was held at the Old Turnpike School on December 4th and 5th.  All 53 dealers continue to be very enthusiastic about our show.  The show promoters continue to have a waiting list of dealers who wish to participate.  The Society netted $ 2,900 on door admission plus $ 509 in prints, books and cards sales.  Thanks to all those members who volunteered with parking, set-up, admission, serving food or selling at the Society’s booth.

NEW SOCIETY MEMBERS

We extend a warm welcome to our newest members:



Wendy Dasteel & Neil Cuthbert

Oldwick
BUILDING COMMITTEE

The Building Committee has actively met throughout 2010 to review potential sites to be the permanent home of the Society.  Several tours of buildings and properties have occurred.  With board authorization, the committee will begin negotiations in January in hopes that the leading building candidate will be within our budget.  The funds that we have raised over the past 20 years will be used for the purpose of acquisition and renovation including furniture acquisition, a climate controlled vault and display fixtures.
GRANTS
We would like to again report that we have received a grant to the Tewksbury Historical Society from the Howard Bayne Fund in New York.  The Board of Directors of the Fund voted to award $ 1,000 to the Society.  This is the 13th year in a row that we have received this grant.  We are very grateful to the Fund and their Board of Directors for making these annual grants.  The Howard Bayne Fund is a private foundation and awards grants only to organizations that are classified by the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) as public charities.
We would also like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to Marianne and Phil Kane and Shaun Van Doren for volunteering many hours over the course of 2010 at the Society.  The Kane’s volunteer hours permitted a match from the ExxonMobil Corporation giving the Society a $ 1,000 grant and Shaun Van Doren’s hours permitted a match from Merck & Co. also giving the Society a
$ 1,000 grant.  
BARN TOUR RETURNS
Our bi-annual Barn Tour returns under our co-chair Loren Spiotta-Dimare.  A committee is being formed so if you’d like to volunteer please contact Loren at 908-832-9402 or author@lorensreadingroom.com.  We sponsor this event jointly with the Tewksbury Trail Association, with whom we split the proceeds 50-50.  The date will be a Sunday in July.  Watch future newsletters for the specific date.
MERCHANDISE FOR SALE

We received a new shipment of Oldwick prints by artist Ann Reeves of Belvidere, available for $ 75.  Two new items coming in 2011:

A print depicting Califon by Ann Reeves

Tewksbury Afghans will be returning, with new scenes.
FLEA MARKET – HAPPENING BEFORE YOU KNOW IT

Planning has begun for the 17th annual Tewksbury Flea Market on Sat., September 3rd at our same location on Route 517 north of Oldwick.  All past vendors will be mailed a registration form in June.  Please save high quality items for donation to the Society’s table; pick-up can be arranged starting mid-summer.  Drop off will again be available at the site.

A Flea Market Committee will begin meeting in February.  If you would like to volunteer to serve on the Committee please call Committee Co-Chairmen Shaun Van Doren at 908-439-3054 or Fred Katnack at (908) 439-2364.

MARCH 20, 2011 MEETING

A look ahead to a very informative program on “New Jersey’s Mills:  Whatever Happened to Them?” by Phil Jaeger.  Mark your calendars now!
2011 CALENDAR
	DATE
	TIME
	LOCATION
	EVENT

	Sat. January 8
	9 am – 12 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sun. January 16
	1 pm
	M
	Annual Meeting, Officer Elections & Program

	Sat. January 22
	9 am – 12 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sat. February 5
	9 am – 12 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sat. February 26
	9 am – 12 pm
	M
	Work Day

	Sun. March 20
	1 pm
	M
	General Meeting

	Sun. May 15
	1 pm
	M
	General Meeting

	Sun. in July
	10 am – 4 pm
	Various
	Barn Tour 

	Sat. September 3
	8 am – 2 pm
	O
	Flea Market


Location Codes:
M
Society Headquarters 60 Water Street, Mountainville

O
Farm Field, Route 517, Oldwick
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